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KENT COUNTY COUNCIL ELECTIONS 2013  

The Kent County Council elections of 2013 will be taking place on Thursday May 2
nd

 2013.  The Polling Station for Sellindge is 

in the Durling Hall, Sellindge Village Hall, and the Polling Station will be open for voting from 7.00am to 10.00pm. 

Candidates – Susan Carey, Conservative. – Nick Jack, UKIP. – Claire Jeffery, Labour. – Tom McNeile, Liberal Democrats. 
 

SELLINDGE STEAM & COUNTRY SHOW – May 25
th 

to 27
th

 2013 www.sellindgesteamandcountryshow.co.uk  
 

The village will come alive, with the annual Sellindge 

Steam and Country Show on Saturday, Sunday and Monday 

May 25
th
 to May 27

th
.  There will be lots to see with lots of 

steam engines, working demonstrations, static displays, side 

shows, crafts, models, bygone commercial vehicles, bygone 

tractors, stationary engines, vintage cars, vintage 

motorcycles, military vehicles, Kuchina and her dancing 

horses, Hawkinge Flyers, popular music, country music 

other area entertainment, food, licensed bar and all the fun 

of the fair.  Free car parking. 

All held at Hope Farm, Sellindge which of course is up 

Swan Lane, but will be well signposted from the A20. 

Entrance is Adults £7  Concs £6 and children £3 for more 

information phone 812 066 or 812 293 or e-mail 

jennyhollingsbee@fsmail.net  Mob 07887 918 458 
 

SELLINDGE and DISTRICT BOWLS CLUB 

Sellindge & District Bowls Club will be holding open days if you would like to try bowling.  Every Sunday in May (5
th
, 12

th
, 19

th
 

and 26
th
) at 10am come along to the bowls club which is behind the tennis courts at the Sport and Social club in Swan Lane.  

Bowling at Sellindge is for any one over the age of 13 (but anyone under the age of 16 must be accompanied by an adult) and free 

coaching will be available, equipment will be provide but all we ask is the you wear flat smooth soled shoes.   

If you would like any more information please call 01303 230 983 or 01303 268 889. 
 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL DIAMOND JUBILEE & SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL CHARITY GOLDEN JUBILEE 

This year sees a double anniversary for the Sellindge War Memorial Hall, it’s official name, more commonly known as Sellindge 

Village Hall, where we have the diamond jubilee of the re-building of the hall, which opened on May 31
st
 1953 and golden jubilee 

of the Village Hall being registered as a charity on May 14
th
 1963, we have included a short history as an insert.  To celebrate this 

year, we will be holding various functions there will be a fun day for the under 8’s in July, there will be a dance in October, and 2 

discos in November and December.  Watch out for further information. 
 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP FAIR 
The next date for the popular Sellindge Village Hall Table Top Fair is Saturday May 4

th
 from 10am to 2pm.  Tables can be booked 

in advance for £5.00 per table, please phone  01303 813 475 or on the day, if there are any left at £8.00. 
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR     www.sellindgeclub.co.uk  

Sellindge Sports and Social Club are holding an afternoon boot fair in their grounds in Swan Lane on Saturday May 11
th
   £5.00 

per Boot, no booking required  Set – Up at 11.00am No Entry will be allowed before this time.  Public are requested not to arrive 

before 12 Noon.  Free car park and entry, homemade cake stall in the clubhouse with other food and beverages available and 

toilets in clubhouse.  Phone 01303 812 955 up to 10am on day. 
 

NEW TENANTS WELCOME PARTY!   Sellindge Sports and Social Club are under new management!  

The new team, Letty and Gavin Bayley would like to introduce themselves by hosting a complimentary party for the whole family 

on Saturday 4 May 2013 from 7 pm.  DJ, bar snacks and bar with drinks at 'club' prices.  

For further details either log onto our website at www.sellindgeclub.co.uk , email us at club@sellindgeclub.co.uk  or call Gavin on 

01303 812 437.  We hope to see as many villagers as possible! 
 

DICKENS FESTIVAL OUTING – FRIDAY MAY 31
st
             Contact 01303 813 360 to book and for more information 

The Get together Club and the Sellindge Pop – In are organising a coach outing to the Dickens Festival in Rochester, on Friday 

May 31
st
.  The coach will be at the Village Hall at 9.30am and leaving at 10.00am.  Seats are £10.  Arriving back mid afternoon. 

 

 PCSO SURGERY – PCSO Gavin Dodwell will be holding a Surgery on Monday May 16
th

 in the Co-Op from 7.30pm to 8pm.   

You will be able to come and talk to the PCSO Gavin Dodwell on any concerns you have and for security and safety advice. 
 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL JUMBLE SALE  will be holding their annual Jumble Sale on Saturday May 18
th
 in the Village 

Hall at 2.00pm Jumble my be left at the Village Hall from 9.30am on the morning of the sale.  No Electrical items please. 
 

VILLAGE SPRING CLEAN – Saturday May 4
th

, Village Hall at 10am finish at 12 Noon.  All equipment provided, bring some 

gardening gloves. If you are interested in the village and wish to help keep the village a clean and nice place, come along. 

Together we can make a difference.  For more details, please contact your Parish Council on 01303 813 271   1 
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SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk      @ParishSellindge  

Your Parish Council met in March and April; however there was no report for the March meeting.  

In March a retrospective application was discussed and objected to on the ground that the proposal was too close to the boundary 

of the neighbouring property. Your Council has agreed that work should continue with the Neighbourhood Plan and further 

information will be made available as this work progresses.  Also public meetings and additional consultation will be arranged, so 

please make sure you check the notice boards, we do have six, two at the Village Hall, one opposite the Church, one at the 

junction of Swan Lane and the Main Road (A20) and one at the entrance to Meadow Grove. 

Under the Localism Act Parish Councils are being encouraged to take on more services from County and District Councils. 

During March it was agreed in principle that a pilot scheme of employing a village caretaker.  This is to be funded from the return 

of VAT payments.  A review to see how successful this has been will take place at the end of the year. 

A Spring Clean has been arranged for Saturday May 4
th 

we will meet in the Village Hall car park at 10am returning at 12 Noon.  

The April meeting was attended by around 5 members of the public.  Jenny Hollingsbee the District Councillor gave a short verbal 

report, she emphasised that potholes should be reported so that KCC so they can arrange to have them repaired. 

The Parish Council did not support an application to reduce the height of some trees protected in Barrow Hill, that are protected 

by a tree preservation order, as the required written arboricultural advice or diagnostic report was not present with application. 

The War and Peace show is coming to the Folkestone race course and it was agreed we should ask one of the organisers to come 

and do a presentation at the next meeting.  There has already been an offer for some-one to attend. 

The next meeting will be on Tuesday May 14
th
 in the Durling Hall at 7.30pm and will the Annual Council Meeting.  This is where 

the Chairman for the coming year will be elected and other representatives. 

One of the requests from the public session was for the budget to be advertised, therefore please see below. 

Running costs  £4,130.00 – includes phone, stationary etc. 

Staff costs £5,169.00 – Clerks salary 

Maintenance  £3,000.00 – repairs of seats bus shelters etc 

Project  £6,750.00 – not all of these have been agreed yet  

Grants  £2,000.00 – for groups who apply to the PC 

Election  £   500.00 – if there are elections 

Training  £1,000.00 – for Councillors as well as the Clerk  

Office costs £   900.00 – this is paid to the Village Hall for electric and the siting of the office 

Burial ground  £,3000.00 – this is the cost of grass cutting etc 

Totals £26,449.00 your council has increased the precept to £25.000 

In addition, further to an item in Decembers report, regarding a statement attributed to Mr Lello, the Parish Council agreed to 

withdraw this statement.  A letter is to be sent to Mr Lello informing him of this decision. 
 

SDC CLLR MRS JENNY HOLLINGSBEE  812 066 / Mobile 07887 918 458 / e-mail  jennyhollingsbee@fsmail.net  

The last month has been particularly busy with many meetings and events.  In the Village, I attended the AGM of the Playing 

Fields, the Parish Council and the Patients Participation Group Meeting.  I also made a presentation to the Primary School 

Children on my role as Chairman of the Council which, hopefully, they found interesting.   I attended a number of Council 

Meetings including two Development Control Sessions and I was fortunate to meet the new Archbishop of Canterbury Justin 

Welby at the Saturday service following the his inauguration on the Thursday and I was able to welcome him to Canterbury on 

behalf of Shepway Residents.  Other events to mention include the presentation of Certificates to students who had completed six 

weeks on the Princes Trust Scheme including a week working on a Community Scheme; the prize giving at Harvey Grammar 

School, St Georges Day Service at Lydd and the presentation of Certificates to the mentors of the Breast feeding scheme at the 

Children’s Centre in Cheriton. 
   

E.SEDGWICK & SARAH GODFREY CHARITIES 

ALLOTMENTS – If you would like to add your name to the waiting list for one of the Trust’s allotments in Swan Lane, just 

contact the Secretary 814 086.  The allotments are private and for use of allotment holders only.  NO DOGS ALLOWED. 
 

SELLINDGE POP IN – A place for all age groups 

The Pop In is now increasing in popularity, with people coming from as far away as Ashford, Folkestone and Dover.  The Pop In 

is open Monday and Wednesday from 8.30am to 12 Noon, also now on Tuesday the Pop in is open from 8.30am to 4.00pm, where 

you can stop relax have a cuppa and a chat, browse the bric – a – brac or the good selection of books and meet friends or make 

new friends, you can also get information from one of the outside agencies who will be attending the Pop In on certain dates.   

The Pop In also holding information directories from Age UK and Case Kent (Shepway).  The Pop In now has a Hearing library 

with a good variety of titles.  Lots of good books to choose from.  Reflexology can be arranged through the Pop In. 

On Tuesday’s – Suzie is at the Pop In from 10.30am offering File and Polish, Mini Manicure or Classic Manicures. 

On Tuesday 14
th
  Hi Kent the charity for the deaf, serving hearing aids etc. 

On Tuesday 28
th
  The Chiropist will be at the Pop - In 

John Brooks from Age UK Folkestone & Dover will be at the Pop In on Tuesday’s 14
th
 & 28

th
 between 10.00am and Noon. 

100’s of books paperbacks 10p hardbacks 50p, loads of children’s books 20p come and see for yourself. 
 

FROM RUTH THE EX – NURSE AT SELLINDGE SURGERY – I would like to thank everyone who donated towards the 

wonderful camellia and pot I received on retiring from the surgery.  I would also like to thank eveyone for the cards and individual 

presents I received along with all the hugs and best wishes.  I would also like to thank all the members of staff for my vouchers for 

afternoon tea & lunch at Eastwell Manor. Wish everyone a fit and healthy life, will still be around the village so please say ‘Hello’ 
 

HONEY BEE SWARMS – If  you find a swarm of honey bees in your garden over the coming weeks phone Martin and Linda 

on 01303 813 130 if available we will come and try to remove them free of charge, must be in an accessible position. We cannot 

deal with wasps or bumble bees. We have kept bees in Sellindge for 5 years and belong to the Ashford Bee Keeping Association.3 
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KENT TRADING STANDARDS   Telephone: 08454 040 506   www.kent.gov.uk/tradingstandards     

Product recall – jars of Thorntons Smiles chocolates  Kent Trading Standards is advising consumers of a product recall issued 

by Thorntons PLC for various glass jars of Smiles chocolate.  The recall is due 

to a very small number of jars have been found to contain small pieces of glass.    

The affected products are:  

Milk chocolate Smiles Jar, 135g and 350g  Pink chocolate Smiles Jar, 135g  

All 'best before' dates and lot codes have been recalled.  The recall does not 

affect Smiles Bags or other Thorntons products. 

Any customers who have purchased these products are advised not to eat them.  

Consumers should return the product to their nearest store for a full refund or 

send it to:  Customer Services, Thornton Park, Somercotes, Alfreton, 

Derbyshire DE55 4XJ. Postage will be refunded.  

Customer Services can also be contacted on 0800 454537 or 

customercare@thorntons.co.uk  

Full details of the recall can be found on the Food Standards Agency website at 

www.food.gov.uk/news-updates/recalls-news/2013/apr/thorntons   

ASH DIE BACK – Kent Trading Standards is aware that some rogue traders are incorrectly advising householders that because 

of the ash dieback disease, the ash tree on their property must be felled or pruned.  Chalara dieback of ash, often referred to as ash 

dieback is a disease of ash trees caused by a fungus.  The disease causes leaf loss and dieback in affected trees and depending on 

the age of the tree can lead to tree death.  Tree owners are not required to take any particular action such as felling the infected ash 

tree, unless a statutory Plant Health Notice has been served on the owner.  A Plant Health Notice can be issued by the Forestry 

Commission or other plant health authority.  Once infected, trees cannot be cured, but not all trees die of the infection.  Young ash 

plants can be killed within one growing season of symptoms becoming visible, whilst older trees can survive initial attacks, 

although they may die after several seasons of infection. 

Kent Trading Standards advise consumers to be wary when dealing with traders at their door.  Consider carefully whether you 

want the goods or services offered.  If you are considering work in or on your property it is always best to get at least a couple of 

quotes from traders.  You can find reputable traders on the "Buy With Confidence" good trader scheme run by trading standards.  

Our officers vet all traders on the scheme for trustworthiness and to ensure they comply with consumer protection laws.  

Alternatively ask for recommendations from friends or family. Further details on the disease are available at the Forestry 

Commission website http://www.forestry.gov.uk/chalara   

In most cases if you agree to buy anything costing over £35 from a trader at your door, the law gives you a 7 day "cooling off" 

period to change your mind.  The trader must give you a written cancellation notice if you agree to have any work done.  Failure 

to give this notice is a crime.  If you agree to have work done and the trader asks you to make out a cheque in a name not 

associated with the business or if they offer to take you to the bank to withdraw cash to pay for the work report it to Trading 

Standards via Citizen Advice Consumer Service on 08454 04 05 06.  

To report any other concerns you have or for details of Buy With Confidence traders call Trading Standards via Citizen Advice 

Consumer Service on 08454 04 05 06.  You can also visit www.buywithconfidence.gov.uk   for a list of traders. 
 

NHS HEALTH WALKS – Become healthy by walking with the NHS Health walks, which are held on every Tuesday meeting at 

10.15am for a 10.30am start at the Village Hall car park.  It’s free and there are two walk options, 60 minutes and 90 minutes, free 

rucksack after 4 walks and you can loan a step – o – meter. For further information please contact 0800 849 4000 select option 2 

or e-mail healthwalks@nhs.net  or you can check out the website www.healthwalks@nhs.uk    
 

TAI CHI – Tai Chi For You Taster workshop Saturday 11
th
 May 10.00-12.00 Sellindge Village Hall cost £20. The session is a 

condensed, comprehensive 2 hour lesson combining 4 weeks’ worth of classes for those who are unable to attend a weekly class 

but want to learn Tai Chi. It is a gentle form of relaxing exercise but still develops strength, flexibility, co-ordination and balance. 

It aims to help you learn enough routines to practice at home plus I provide you with a summary of the workshop to help you 

continue to learn Tai Chi. It is for complete beginners and there will be two teachers present so we can support everyone.  Contact 

Emma or Andy on 07587 167756 or email taichiforyou@hotmail.co.uk or for further details visit www.taichiforyou.co.uk   
 

GREAT BRITISH FISH AND CHIP SUPPER – FRIDAY 17th MAY 2013 “Hold a Fish and Chip Supper to help spinal cord 

injured people live full and independent lives.” Want to do something different?  Want to raise money where you live or work?  

Want to eat Fish and Chips, while raising money for charity?  Hold a fish and chip supper on Friday 17th May 2013 whilst raising 

awareness of spinal cord injury and supporting SIA’s information and support services.  You can hold a fish and chip supper in 

your own home, at work or hold a larger supper at your local community centre.  SIA will provide a fundraising pack containing 

hints and tips, recipes, invitations and donation envelopes.  By inviting 7 friends and asking them to donate an additional £5.00 

means you will raise at least £35.00 from your supper but we will also give you additional fundraising ideas to raise even more 

money for SIA.  For more information or request a fundraising pack call Elizabeth Wright on 0845 071 4350 or email 

fundraising@siafishandchips.co.uk  or visit www.siafishandchips.co.uk   
 

WEATHER FACTS FOR MARCH 2013 
 

Minimum temp. –2.50°C Tues.12th.                                Mean night temp. 1.27°C 

                Maximum temp. 17.0°C Wed.6th..                                   Mean day temp.   6.14°C 
 

The cold and sun-less weather from February was once again the predominant feature of March.  It was one of the coldest on 

record, day average temperatures were down by 4.75°C and night by 1.65°C.  With the exception of 3 days early in the month 

sunshine was 28.25 hours down on the monthly average.  Rain was recorded on 8 days and snow on 4 days, a total rainfall of 

44.754mm (1.762in.), 81.19% of the March average.  Not a very Spring-like month. 
 

THE ANGEL CENTRE  www.angel-centre.co.uk   The Angel Centre will be at the Durling Hall on Wednesday May 22
nd

 with 

an Evening of Clairvoyance 7.30pm until 9.30pm  £5 on Entrance: Inc: Refreshments.  For Information 01303 278 402 
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SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  www.sellindgeclub.co.uk  

Easter Egg Raffle – Thank you to all those of you who entered the Easter Egg raffle at the Sellindge Club.  We are delighted to 

report we raised £137.30 which has enabled us to purchase a new set of curtains for the clubhouse.  We intend to put these up in 

preparation for our new tenants, Gav and Letty's Welcome party on 4th May.  We hope to see as many of you as possible on the 

night which kicks off at 7 pm.  The night is free for villagers and members and will give Letty and Gav an opportunity to 

introduce themselves to you all.  A complimentary buffet will also be available on the night.    

Photographs – The Committee have also been busy putting up photographs of former Sellindge Club members.  If you used to be 

in one of the Sellindge Sports Clubs do feel free to pop to see us and have a browse of the photos.  

Father's Day barbie – a date for your diary - 16 June 2013.  We will be hosting a Father's Day bash on 16
th
 June where we will 

be holding rounders matches and Kids and adults races.  There'll also be a bouncy castle for the children to enjoy and our tenants 

will be running a barbie.  This will be  a ticketed event to allow us to pay for the hire costs of the bouncy castle (which will be free 

for everyone to enjoy on the day).  Any additional monies left over will go towards the upkeep of our club facilities.      

The prices will be £1.50 per adult and £1 per child.  Tickets will go on sale in the clubhouse from 4th May 2013.  

Find us on Facebook – We have now set up a Facebook site with the help of Dave and Stuart Motley.  We think it looks fantastic 

and allows us to continue to promote fundraising events throughout the year.  

If you are a Facebook user, you can find us at www.facebook.com/selindgeclub   
 

SELLINDGE GARDENERS' ASSOCIATION  

"Visit to Turkey" was the subject of the Speaker Mr. Mike Brett at the April meeting of the Gardeners, and all those present were 

kept enthralled throughout the whole talk, which included brilliant illustrations of the flora and fauna of Eastern Turkey on a 12 

day visit to the Lake Van and Suphan Mountain area.  It was surprising to so many beautiful plants growing in such dry mountain 

conditions - no trees or grass but countless plants which we also know here but in different forms.  Irises, Orchids, Tulips, 

Geraniums, Fritillarias, Hypericums, Ajuga (yellow - whereas ours are usually blue).  Fields of Clover and Primula and Roemeria 

(which looks very similar to the Poppies we know).  Almost all of these plants don't grow as tall as ours but the blooms are much 

larger.  For instance Irises grow to about 9" high but the blooms are 6" tall and across, and in all sorts of variegated colours.  The 

photography was excellent - some great shots of butterflies and one or two birds and other animals.  All in all this was an excellent 

evening's entertainment and it was warmly applauded by all those present. 

The next meeting - on Wednesday 15th May - the speaker will be Mr. Malcolm Withnall who will be giving us some Garden 

Design Ideas.  Non Members are most welcome to join us - 7 for 7.30 in the Durling Hall.  Those on Refreshments duty will be 

Vera Orsbourne and Brenda Pumfleet. 

In the meantime there are a few seats left on the Coach trip to Sissinghurst Castle on 11th May - for details ring Betty on 01843 

597 710 - but don't delay as they are selling quite quickly. 
 

GET  TOGETHER CLUB 

For our meeting on Wednesday May 8
th
 Madeline Hillyer will be giving us a talk on her dress making experiences.  If you would 

like to come along to this meeting, it is at 2.00pm in the Durling Hall.  All are most welcome to join us. 
 
 

SELLINDGE WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB  

The Ladies of the Sellindge Womens Wednesday Luncheon Club will be having their May Luncheon at The Drum, Stanford on 

Wednesday May 22
nd

  meeting at 12 Noon  for 12.30pm luncheon.   

Will members please let June Wales 01303 814 676 – know by Wednesday May 15
th
 if they’re joining the group. 

 

SELLINDGE WI 

Last month we learnt how a 66 year old lady walked 500 miles on her pilgrim trail, staying in hostels at night.  On Wednesday 8th 

May we are having our resolutions meal at the Black Horse. 
 

SELLINDGE CHRISTIANS TOGETHER 

Would you believe it that as I type this article the sunshine is out and it is really quite warm.  Spring at last seems to be here.   

I don’t know about your garden but the flowers seem to be many days or even weeks behind, but mother nature has a wonderful 

way of catching up.  The springtime with the warmth  of the sun makes us feel a lot better.  I can also say that the Love of our 

Lord Jesus give us an inner warmth that is with us not for just a few months of the year but all the year round.  It was so good to 

see some new faces at our last time together and again I would like to invite you to our Village praise which is at the village hall 

on Sunday 5th May at 10.30am. 
 

SERVICES AT St MARY's SELLINDGE FOR MAY 
 

Sunday     5
th
  

 
 10.30am  Village Praise in the Village Hall. 12

th
  9.30am Holy Communion     

 19
th
      8.00am  Holy Communion    26

th
  11.00am Holy Communion   

SELLINDGE CHURCHES                  Dudley Shipton 

To-day we can take the High Speed train from Folkestone or Ashford and arrive at St. Pancras within the hour.  Journey times 

have been drastically reduced by bus, coach , car and train, to say nothing of air travel.  Some journeys we make are a journey of a 

life time, particularly if we get held up!  Certainly the journey of the two disciples walking from Jerusalem to Emmaus turned out 

to be especially remarkable.  They were joined by Jesus, but did not recognise him until he accepted their offer of hospitality.  

When they came to have a meal together Jesus blessed the bread and immediately the disciples recognised him but he disappeared 

from their sight.  The already tired disciples knew they had been in the presence of Christ and retraced their steps back to 

Jerusalem to share their experience to others who had known him.  No doubt a hurried walk, maybe in the dark, but a journey of a 

life-time that helps us to understand how the resurrection of Jesus changes lives, as it may have done for you and me. 

Please let us know if we can help you in any way.                     

Richard Le Rossignol (Priest in Charge)  01303 812 697        Dudley Shipton (Methodist Pastor)     01303 260 291 

ITEMS FOR THE JUNE 2013 NEWSHEET   Should be delivered to 3 Meadow Grove (bottom of Barrow Hill) or e-mail  

nnwfursdon@aol.com    by 2200 hours (10pm) on MONDAY 20
th

 MAY 2013  together with a ‘contact’ name, address and / or 

telephone number (not for publication)  or phone 814 625 and I will collect      5 
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WHAT’S ON AND WHERE IN MAY 2013  
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com          

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com          

  QIGONG – 11.15am – 12.15pm Village Hall (Main) - - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com       

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297 (Term time)        

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297 (Term time) 

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 

TUESDAY SELLINDGE BABY & TODDLER GROUP  – 9.15am – 11.30am Village Hall (Main) – 01303 812 262 

NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01304 828 731 

ZUMBA – 7.00pm – 8.00pm Sellindge Primary School             

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.30pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 

WEDNESDAY ART GROUP – PAINTING for ALL – 2.00pm – 4.00pm Village Hall (Durling) – 01303 812 593   

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

STREET DANCE – 4.45pm – Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane. 

ZUMBA – 6.00pm – Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 07921 661 548  

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 

TAI CHI FOR YOU - - 8.00pm – 9.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  -        **NEW** 

  SLIMMERS CLUB -- 7.00pm  Village Hall (Durling). 

THURSDAY JOJINGLES – 10.30am to 11.15am Village Hall (Main) 01233 611 613       

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  12 Noon to 1.00pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098   **NEW** 

LINE DANCING – Easy Intermediate 1.00pm to 2.45pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161  

 LINE DANCING -- Intermediate   7.30pm - 9.30pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161 

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437      

FRIDAY  ART GROUP – PAINTING for ALL – 9.30am – 11.30am Village Hall (Durling) – 01303 812 593  

  CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 

MONDAY-FRIDAY-LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL 8.00am - 6.00pm Sellindge School  814 968 

MON / TUES / WED – SELLINDGE POP IN – DURLING HALL – Mon/Wed 8.30am - 12 Tues 8.30am - 4.00pm – 813 475 

TUESDAY and FRIDAY – PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE OPEN – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am Friday 3pm to 5pm 813 271 

*********MONTHLY********** 

SELLINDGE CHRISTIANS TOGETHER – VILLAGE PRAISE – Sunday 5
th

 10.30am Village Praise at the Village Hall 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 8
th

  from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 454   

WOMANS INSTITUTE on Wednesday 8
th
   at 7.30pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 812  205 

RELAXATION & WELLBEING CLINIC – Thursday 9
th
  – 10.00am – 12 Noon  -  Village Hall (Durling) -  0794 1072 489  

BABY CLINIC on  Mondays 13
th
 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 

IMPERIAL DOLLS HOUSE CLUB on Tuesday 14
th
 at 7.00pm Village Hall (Committee Room)  - - 840 214 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 14
th
 at 7.30pm Village Hall (Durling) - - Chair 813 372    Clerk 01233 720 392    

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION on Wednesday  15
th

           7.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) – 873 505 or  01843 597 710 

WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB on Wednesday 22
nd

          12 Noon – 814 676 – Various venues 

ANGEL CENTRE on Wednesday 22
nd

        7.30pm – 9.30pm –– Village Hall (Durling) – 278 402 

SELLINDGE SEQUENCE DANCING on Saturday 25
th
     at 8.00pm – Village Hall (Main) – 01233 629 815 

 

THURSDAY 2
nd

 – KCC ELECTIONS – DURLING HALL – 7.00am – 10.00pm 

SATURDAY 4
th

 – TABLE TOP FAIR – VILLAGE HALL – 10am – 2pm 

SATURDAY 4
th

 – VILLAGE SPRING CLEAN – VILLAGE HALL – 10am – 12 NOON 

SATURDAY 11
th 

– TAI CHI FOR YOU TASTER WORKSHOP – VILLAGE HALL – 10am 

MONDAY 16
th

 – PCSO SURGERY – CO-OP – 7.30pm – 8.00pm 

SATURDAY 18
th

 – SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL - JUMBLE SALE – VILLAGE HALL – 2pm 

KCC Mobile Library  Mondays -10.20 – 10.50 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane,  10.55-11.25  am Greenfields lay – by. 
 Wednesday  1

st
, 15

th
 & 29

th
  -12.10 – 12.30pm Coopers Lane / Stone Hill junction 12.35 – 12.50pm Lay by top Barrow Hill 

                  2.50 -   3.10  pm Lay by at the St Mary’s Church All times approx. 

Doctors Surgery – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk  Patient Participation Group – Vera Orsbourne – 812 237  

Police PCSO Gavin Dodwell – mob 07772 226 187         Emergency 999 – non emergency 101 

============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 

SATURDAY 4
th

 – NEW TENNANTS WELCOME PARTY – 7.00pm 

SATURDAY 13
th

 – AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR – 12 NOON 
Opening hours 5.00pm to 10.30pm Tues to Fri – 12 Noon to 11pm Sat - Sun 12 Noon to 7.00pm 

 

Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches should call 01303 812 437 from 5pm Tuesday to Sunday or by e-mailing 

club@sellindgeclub.co.uk      Fully licensed bar and catering available 
 

Contact  Social Club for details on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk      
 

 
 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL   Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall should please ring 07773 304 503 any day except 

Sunday and preferably no later than 2030 hours (8.30pm). Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing as soon as possible.  7 
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